MAKE MINE AN



MOST WANTED BY MOST WOMEN



Exclusive at

WHITMEE ELECTRIC

PHONE 724

YOUNG STREET

Insurance - Travel - Real Estate

Walter T. Evans & Co. PHONE 183W

MILL STREET GEORGETOWN, ONTARIO

"Serving Your Community for Over 30 Years"

WE ARE PREPARED TO DO ALL TYPES OF

PLUMBING

New bathrooms installed or remodelled

Water Systems . . . Repairs of all kinds KEN NASH

Phone 239R

King Street

GEORGETOWN

Fine Memorials



MONUMENTS, MARKERS and INSCRIPTIONS Catalogue on Request

GORDON STRAIN

Phone 158 r 32

R. R 1, Milton

Synthetics May Menace Ontario Dairy Industry

Synthetic dairy products, if permitted in Ontario, will ruin our dairy industry, stated Ken Betzner, vice president of the Toronto Milk Producers Association, when addressing Halton Milk Producers in Milton on Friday of last week, Vegetable oils, he added, not only can be used to replace the butter fat in milk to be used in production of concentrated milk products, cheese, Mr. Gibb chose as his text, part of ice cream, prid other dairy products, but at the present time we have no scientific that which will detect the synthetic product. It was also pointed out by Mr. Betzner that last year in the state of Illinois, 50 per cent of the butter fat in milk had been replaced by vegetable oils. In the United States other Interests than dairy corporations went into the market first, which forced the larger dairies to follow suit. We must fight to protect our industry, stated Mr. Betzner. To this end the "first barrel" has already been fired. Just last week, 'the Ontario Federation of Agriculture presented a brief on the matter to the cabinet of the Ontario Legislature Already stated the speaker, there are certain interests in Toronto who are set to go into the business of producing synthetic dairy products if permission is granted. The Toronto market is loaded with milk at the present time. In the main this is due to two factors, first the US embargo against our dairy cattle and secondly the refusal of Great Britain to purchase Canadian cheddar cheese. To the best of our knowledge this is the first time in Canada's history that we have found ourselves in this position. Had it not been for these factors we would have little or no surplus in dalry products. It will be recalled that in 1951 if it had not been for the importation of some New Zeuland cheese and butter we had just enough dairy products to feed Car-

The poor attendance at the Halton meeting would indicate that local dairymen failed to realize the seriousness of the problems facing their industry. During the past year concentrated milk producers received \$2.70 to \$2.80 per cwt., while producers shipping to cheese factories in Northumberland County received \$1.53 per cwf. during the month of June. As a result of Federal and Provincial subsidies this latter price was raised to \$2.45 to \$2.55 for the balance of the year.

It was also interesting to learn that sales in Toronto this fall are up 3 per cent in relation to the same period a year ago -also that there are 600 fewer shippers to the Toronto market than a few years ago. In view of the surplus of milk on the Toronto market this would appeer to indicate that on the average, producers are milking more cows. All in all, it was a most informative meeting presided over by president M. C. Beaty, and those in attendance were highly delighted with the clear cut presentations by the speakers.

The election of officers for the

coming year resulted as follows: President, A. G. Hunter, Burlington; Vice president, Walter Royle, Oskville; Sec.-Tress., John M. Bird, Georgetown. Halton representative to the Toronto Board, A. T. Wood-

Duties on all fabrics entering the United States average about thirty per cent. For the United Kingdom the figure is twenty four per cent. For Canada it is seventeen per

BALLINAFAD MINISTER ST. JOHN'S SPEAKER

On Sunday morning in St. John's. Mr. William Gibb was in the pulpit taking charge of the services while Rev. John M. Smith was conducting communion services in Mr. Gibb's churches of the Ballinafad circuit. the Lord's prayer 'Thy will be done on earth, as it is in Heaven," and for his scripture lesson, Matt. 18, 1-14, emphasizing, "With is the greatest in the Kingdom of Heaven" Also "Even to it is not the will of your father which is in Heaven, that one of these little ones should

Which meant, nor go hungry, cold or naked, brown, white, yellow, red or black in any land, when He has provided so much and how great is our responsibility to help fulfil His will, when we have so much of that provision, and the means of getting it to others in need if it was our will as our Father's in Heaven He has given us so much choice of what we do. that He must wait and long patiently for us to bring our will into line with His Mr Gibb pointed out that we so often pray that prayer, often reverently enough but without realizing its full meaning and that we have a large part to play in bringing the answer to that great prayer "Thy will be done. on earth." In praying it, Mr Gibb wondered if we were ready for such a tremendous change as would be brought about if our prayer was answered, if we really wanted it, if we wanted it sufficiently to be happy if it came in our time; if we were ready to sacrifice sufficient of the extra we have to help bring it about, or do we still want so much of our own will and way of life, that God's will for the world for which we pray "Thy will be done on carth as it is in heaven" hasn't very much of a chance of being fulfilled

It is not God's will that we should have war, or want, or suffering, and so we can only have peace and blessing for the world and for ourselves, as we do our part in answering our own prayer. Thy will be done on earth, as it is in heaven," which means we must keep as our aim through life, the bringing about of the Brotherhood of Man, under

the Futherhood of God. The anthem was "O for a closer walk with God," Mrs. Kidney taking the solo part.

Miss Ruth Evans sang "O rest in the Lord."

Rev. John M. Smith was home for the evening service, which was the last of an illustrated series on "Guides for living," this one being "Gulde for Giving". It showed that the earth was the Lord's, the fulness thereof, and they that dwell therein," and that we are here as caretakers of His world. After all the provision he had made for our welfare, and the many blessings He is continually bestowing upon us, it is our duty and privilege to give

back to Ifim in return. How much? The Old Testament way was one-tenth of all our increase or harvest. In the New Testament Paul sums up a way which could probably meet our modern ways, if we do it honestly and prayerfully, "On the first day of life lay by you in store as God has prospered you," regularly each week for His work, through His church, His missions, and charity; for the advancement of His Kingdom on earth. Mrs. Wrigglesworth was at the piano.

During 1951 about 53,000 horses were eaten as horse meat in the United States.

URKEYS

It's Later than You Think! PLACE YOUR ORDERS AT ONCE

for Christmas and New Years

All birds drawn and polyethelene wrapped at no extra charge

- Satisfaction Guaranteed -

BALLINAFAD

Phone Georgetown 548 r 11

Please call between 12 and 1 or after 5 p.m. Deliveries to Georgetown and Glen Williams

TIME to THINK of your Winter Fuel supply

'BLUE COAL'

-for those with coal stoves and furnaces

FUEL OIL

contracts available for those who use this form of heating IUGII QUALITY STOKER COAL

W. H. KENTNER &

GEORGETOWN

Form Couples Club At Knox Church

Similar to the 50-50 Club which has operated so successfully at St. John's United Church for several years, a newly formed group at Knox Presbyterian Church will be

known as the Couples Club. Heading the new organization which was formed on Wednesday night, are Mr. and Mrs. Bob Lane as presidents. Vice presidents are Mr. and Mrs. Ron Kitchen and secretarial and financial duties will be in the hands of Mr. and Mrs. Lorne Peters. Also on the executive are Mr. and Mrs. Michael George and Mr. and Mrs. Jack Gudgeon.

First project of the new club to take over decorating the church and Sunday School rooms for the Christmas season.

FARM NEWS

HALTONITE IS THIRD IN WINTER WHEAT

Thirty-four growers representing sixteen different countles competed in the inter-county Fifty Bushel Winter Wheat competition in the '52 Royal. Halton growers were worthily represented by Fred Nurse. Georgetown and Ross Segsworth of Burlington, the latter placing third

in the strong competition and thereby winning a \$50.00 cash prize. The awards were placed on the following basis:

Appearance 30; Weight per bus. 10; Weight per 100 kernels 10; Disease free 10; Protein 20; Time test



In Georgetown, exclusively at

Flowers FOR EVERY OCCASION

Design Work a Specialty

Bonded Member T.D.S. (Telegraph 'Delivery Service) Flowers by wire anywhere in the world.

Norton Floral

Phone 315W - Georgetown

Highest Prices

- paid for -Scrap Iron, Steel, Metals, Ratteries, Miscellancous Farm Serap.

Delivered to our yard. 175 Caroline St. N. Hamilton L WAXMAN & SONS Phone Hamilton 27061 and

DEAD STOCK

Dead and crippled Farm Animals removed promptly for sanitary disposal Telephone Collect Toronto EM. 3-3636

Georgetown



Barry Archer, 16, of Georgetown explains technique of tractor plowing to Prime Minister St. Laurent or his tour of the Inter-County tractor plowing competition on Oc ober 10th at Carp.

A PROUD JUNIOR

Barry, son of Mr. and Mrs. Vern Archer, placed third in the class for young men under 21 at the big in-

Loderation is best in all things SEAGRAM

WHO THINK OF TOMORROW PRACTISE MODERATION TODAY